To: Women Transcending Boundaries 
From: Co-chairs Betsy Wiggins and Dayna Wellmon 

RE: February, 2002 meeting.

We had a very interesting meeting at University United Methodist Church. We extend our thanks to Barbara Fought, one of our core group members. Barbara arranged for the meeting and break-out space, seating arrangement, white board, security, provided all the coffee, tea, juice and serving ware. When we transcended our agenda, she provided break-out space for the civil liberty discussion that we decided to continue rather than the planned discussion of life cycles. You had to be there. Let me run you through the meeting and show you how it happened. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
We talked about contacts with similar groups: 
1. Betsy spoke to Taima Yagan, current chair of The International Women's Organization started in the 1960s, which focuses primarily on socialization for women new to the U.S. You can contact her at 428-8906, or e-mail her at amagan@aol.com 
2. Betsy also spoke to Phyllis Taylor who stated FRIENDS as a response to 9/11 in Philadelphia area, is primarily an interfaith escort service for Muslim women afraid to leave their homes alone. 
3. WTB is the lead article in the InterReligious Council Newsletter for March "CNY Women Transcending Boundaries." We have a few copies for you to see at the sign in table. We have received many phone and e-mail inquiries in response to the article. 
4. Dorothea Nelson reported on the article about WTB in the Women's Fund Newsletter. 
5. Barbara Fought reported that the "Exploring Spirituality" a 7-week course which is an overview of the teaching of the religious traditions of the world at this critical time in our society, is ongoing. Only 2 classes have met so far because Ralph Singh, who is teaching the course had to go to India. He and his wife have extended their trip for a few more months so registration is still open. Classes will resume when he returns. For registration and information about the course contact Rebecca Bisnett at 446-2452, ext. 140. Barbara and Aga Haupt, WTB members are attending and report it worthwhile. 
6. Arlene Baker presented ideas for a logo that we are trying to develop for WTB. Anyone w/ideas should contact Arlene at lene-67@hotmail.com or call at 445-1413. Arlene will bring back more sample of logo possibilities at the next meeting. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
1. Nancy Riffer gave us an update on CommunityZero, our on-line site for women attending WTB. We have XXXXX women logged in to date. This is a great service for those of you who don't know about it yet. We can generate a calendar of events of interest to the group, we can share articles, we can communicate as a group when we are not meeting, but we need more women to log on. Right now, mass e-mailing information is the surest way to communicate and it is one way. CommunityZero gives us the capability of having a truly interactive group who share information and want to dialogue about issues that are of concern to us. If you have received an invitation to join CommunityZero from WTB, don't be shy - our site information is accessible only by invitation to our members, and all information posted on the site is reviewed by a committee of WTB members. Questions? Call Nancy Riffer at 446-1586 or e-mail her at nriffer@twcny.rr.com. She'll be delighted to walk you through it step by step. 
2. International literacy projects: Ruth Colvin reported on the pilot Pakistan project to start a school for girls. She and Romana Hosain have translated 5 chapters of Ruth's literacy application into Urdu. Sites and funding for the school are in progress. 
3. Local literacy projects: ESL (English as a Second Language) course will be available this spring. WTB members have expressed interest in taking these courses to teach English to women of the Islamic Society of CNY on Comstock as well as to others in our community, young and not so young. Interested in taking an ESL course so you can teach literacy? Call Danya Wellmon at 687-3551 or e-mail her at Wellmond@msn.com for availability of ESL courses at Lemoyne and elsewhere. 

FUTURE TOPICS: 
1. Islamic pilgrimage to Mecca - topic for March 24th meeting. Many of our Muslim sisters have made this pilgrimage. Beatrice Mohammed, a core member of WTB just returned from the Hajj and will share this life experience with us. 
2. Civil liberties - unjustified incarcerations of Muslims since 9/11. Suggested by Danya Wellmon 
3. How persons who have come to the U.S. are brought in (or not) to our culture. Suggested by Jeanette Powell. Date(s) to be discussed - to be announced. 
4. The comparisons of how different religions acknowledge/celebrate events in our life cycle. 

TOPIC OF DISCUSSION: CIVIL LIBERTIES 
As the group discussed future topics we found we could not let go of the discussion of the future topic of civil liberties, to move on to the proposed topic of celebration of life cycles in different faiths. So, true to our name, we transcended our agenda. (For those of you who were present when we voted on a name for the group - it was like that.) We not ready to disengage from the topic we were on, and felt the common concern of every woman in the room. So when it was time to break for the new topic we voted to table it for another time and continue our discussion. We broke into 3 groups to continue the conversation more intimately. We were able to introduce ourselves more personally to each other as we continued to talk about what we see happening to civil liberties in the U.S. in the wake of September 11th. As you can imagine, our conversations were quite similar, yet different because we are an extremely diverse group of women. This was a smaller meeting than the last few because there were fewer Muslim sisters present because of the feast of Aid. However, we had Jewish, Muslim, and Christian women representing the age groups of high school, young mothers-middle age-and senior sisters. 

I was struck by how important we all considered this topic as I reviewed the notes, and was somewhat reticent to report on this discussion. The first thing that occurred to me was, where else can women of any faith go and talk about these concerns? The second was, how can I report on these 3 conversations? I came away from the meeting with many thoughts which seemed to reflect many of the comments in the reports of our three groups who met March 24th. 

Concerns of Group 1: whittling away of civil liberties in U.S. in aftermath of 9/11; non-caring and judgmental attitudes of those who have no knowledge of Islam; we need to listen, communicate and not stereotype; we need to get rid of our negative feelings and be positive about the good we see around us; having the opportunity to know 1 Muslim can change your mind about many; there is a difference between accepting a person, but not necessarily their ideas; there seem to be fewer places to meet people of diversity because of the sociological and economic situation; we need to find really good models of tolerance; Youth-at-Risk can transform children's circumstances based on listening and not interrupting; current teaching techniques in our schools do not emphasize the diversity of person; and common gender facilitates understanding. 

Concerns of Group 2: shared personal experiences with intimidation and surveillance from the government from the 50s up to now; how does one maintain a normal way of life in the face of surveillance?; government protection can be as intrusive as surveillance; experiencing tension when speaking up for our beliefs and the need to feel careful about what we say to our children to protect ourselves and families; the irony of being children of immigrants who came to this country seeking freedom from oppressive governments; why are so many Americans seemingly unaware of the threats to our freedom?; use of circumstantial evidence against Arabs; the growth of hate groups; the declaration of martial law by Bush; local news is not as informative as British and Canadian news; one must think for oneself about the information one is getting. 

Concerns of Group 3: restrictions of speech as a response to 9/ll, particularly faculty at universities criticizing our nation's military response in Afghanistan; erosion of separation of church and state; U.S. response from fear-not thought out because we are a "soft" country, one that has not experienced terrorism on native soil; fear experienced by a WTB's Arabic son to go out of his apartment after 9/11; American confusion about being hated because of our "freedom" countered with the challenge to examine previous and current foreign policy decisions involving military and economic support. 

COMMON QUESTIONS: 
Believing that grassroots Americans are good people with common concerns - how do we mobilize? How do we connect with other groups? Do we, as a group, want to contact our members of Congress? How do we inform ourselves about what is going on in the world outside of the U.S. media? How do we, as a group, affirm that the value of all human life is equal, regardless of nationality? Do we want to make public statements as a group about issues that concern WTB? Is there some area in the Women's museum at Seneca Falls where we could research the history of women's action groups, and is it possible to use that facility as a ground for our own action, i.e., Women as Peace Makers." 

It is a challenge to truly hear what we say to one another from meeting to meeting, as a large group or in small break-out meeting. The voices of our members raise our social and religious consciousness. The voices of WTB compel further dialogue, soul-searching, and perhaps action as a group to address common concerns. 

Following this meeting summary you will be sent an agenda and directions for our next meeting Sunday, March 24 at Congregation Beth Shalom. We will be hosted by Jeanette Powell, one of our core group, who will take us through the synagogue. This is going to be an extremely interesting meeting because we will have two women who went through religious conversion later in life. Danya Wellmon (who is now Sunni Muslim, converted from Methodism 10 years ago), and Jeanette Powell, (a former Catholic/Protestant with Jewish family influence) converted to Judaism 2 years ago . 

We want to continue the topic of civil liberties as well as have the opportunity to hear from our Muslim sisters who have made the Islamic pilgrimage to Mecca. Making this journey is one of the 5 pillars of Islam that we uninformed non Muslims are learning about. One of our original WTB core members returned just last week from her first Hajj. Personally, I am in some wonderment that our newly formed WTB group can go to a Jewish synagogue, and talk about civil liberties as well as learn about a pillar of Islam, but I love it. 

Look for the agenda for 3/24 in about a week. Get in touch with me or Danya if you have announcements.

